St. Paul, Minnesota 55105

(612) 690-6000

September 27, 1984

Anne T. Sherren Department of Chemistry North Central College Naperville, Illinois 60566

Dear Anne:

I would like the members of the Executive Committee of MACTLAC to consider Dr. Martin Allen for an honorary membership. Martin has been a member of MACTLAC since 1956, has served as the Minnesota representative for two years, was in charge of arranging the 1958 annual meeting, was the initiator of the employment service proposal, and served as chairman of MACTLAC in 1964-65.

Now that Martin has retired I feel that he deserves recognition for many years of service as a liberal arts college teacher of chemistry.

Sincerely,

Patricia A. Fish

Patricia a. Fish